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 Hello Lions, 
 
Wow!    That was fast!   Here we are friends!   Welcome to the new 
district 45 lion’s year .     
 
So proud of all of you for adapting  to accomplish your goals and 
serve others  Zoom meeting.  Zoom Trainings. I am so very proud 
of you all !    I was a bit disappointed in the number of people who 
took part in the online training available to you all , I was hoping 
that we could really get more people trained.  Training makes the 
job easier, quicker.  Less cumbersome to accomplish. 
 
Even my second time around as DG. I have had a lot of new 
training hey and I even learned some new things.   When we stop 
learning we stop adapting to our everyday life.  
 
This year will be different although the governor has lifted a lot of 
restrictions on us  we will still need to be prepared to address the 
virus, please do not come to a meeting if you are not feeling well.   
 
As of now we have lifted to 25 person limit to the organizational 
meeting on July 12th.  Registration form is in the communiqué 
please DO NOT Wait to register. I have a bunch of food to buy. 
Numbers are important.so we have enough food,   we also can 
have our Cabinet meetings.   That is exciting for us all!  
 
I for one have missed you , I have missed our meetings cannot 
wait to see you all. 
 
Do not forget we are all in this together!  
 
Hope to see you all soon.  
 

DG Pam    
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District 45 Calendar 
 

7/12/2020 Organizational Meeting, Dorset VT 

8/30/2020 Summer Cabinet Meeting, Manchester, VT 

11/1/2020 Fall Cabinet Meeting, Rutland, VT 

1/9/2021 Winter Cabinet Meeting, Barre, VT 

3/6/2021 Spring Cabinet Meeting, Essex, VT 

3/6/2021 LCIF Super Raffle, Essex, VT 

5/7-5/9/2021 2021 Spring Convention, Manchester, VT 

 
Don't see your club's activity listed?  
Email it to the Communique! 

  

  

  

  

             
                

Come and join DG Pam Nichols for weekly chats 
on Facebook 

Mondays, 7:30pm 
Vermont District 45 Lions 
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VERMONT LIONS DISTRICT 45 
TO ALL LIONS 

2020-2021 Organizational Meeting 
Sunday July 12, 2020 

Time:  10:30 am to 2:30 pm 
LOCATION:   District Governor Pam’s Dorset Home 

1013 Route 30, Dorset, Vermont 05251 
Registration:  $15.00 per person 

REGISTRATION DEADLINE Monday July 6, 2020 
 

WHO SHOULD ATTEND? 
District Leadership team, Past District Governors, Club Presidents, Club Secretaries, Club 

Treasurers, Club Membership Chairs, Zone Chairs, Guiding Lions and all Lions in District 45 who 
want to learn more about our clubs and our district and the future Plans for 2020-2021 

 

Club Name:__________________________ 
Lion:____________________________________ 
Club Position:______________________ 
District Position:______________ 
Phone#:____________________ 
Email:____________________________ 
Address:__________________________________ 
___________________________ 

 
REGISTRATION DEADLINE IS July 6, 2020 

 
Mail to:  CST PDG  Bob Wilcox, P.O. Box 321, Shaftsbury, Vermont  05262 

Cell: 802-379-2600 OR email to: wilcoxrw@aol.com 
Please bring a folding chair or lawn chair and a face covering 

Register early—at this time, we can only have a group of 25 or less 
 

mailto:wilcoxrw@aol.com


                                                              
 

District 45 Year-end Meeting 
June 28, 2020 

 

On Sunday evening, June 28th approximately 45 – 50 District 45 Lions gathered on ‘Zoom’ 
whether via their computers, cell phones or regular phones to enjoy one last celebration of the 
2019 – 2020 Lions year for District 45.  
 

Reports were presented from the various zones of the District and from all of the District 45 
cabinet members. I would like to say ‘thank you’ to everyone, especially my Zone Chairs and 
Cabinet Chairs for a fantastic year. Looking forward to your leadership skills in the District in 
future years.  
 

We also heard some inspirational words from PID Joyce Middleton who gave us an updated on 
what is happening in the world of Lionism.  
 

There were some special awards presented during the evening:  
 

International President Certificate of Appreciation: 
DGE Pam Nichols 

1st VDGE Carol Greene 
Lion Jackie Dutil 

 

Zone Certificate of Appreciation: 
Zone 1A:        Lion Lise Gates, Enosburg Falls Lions Club 

PDG Merry Souza, Swanton Mississquoi Lions Club 
Zone 1B:        Lion Carmelita Belisle, Colchester Lions Club 

Lion Gia Vadnais, Williston Lions Club 
Zone 2AB:     2nd VDGE Kathy Dorman, Vergennes Lions Club 

Lion Jim McClay, Vergennes Lions Club 
Lion Bob Tardie, Granville Lions Club 

Zone 2C:        Lion Bud Krawczyk, NorShaft Lions Club 
Lion Ken Monte, Arlington Lions Club 

Zone 3A:        Lion Cheryl Brush, Norwich Lions Club 
Lion Debra Savery, Springfield Lions Club 

Zone 3AB:     Lion Julie Muller, Deerfield Valley Lions Club 
PCS Anna Bolognani, Readsboro Lions Club 

Zone 4:          Lion Denny Lyster, Troy and Area Lions Club 
Lions Paul and Amy Snider, Derby Lions Club 

 
I would like to say ‘thank you’ to everyone / all the clubs that made a generous donation to the 
Chittenden County Humane Society and the Colchester Food Shelf. It was definite surprise.  
 
Take care all. Hope to see you on the Lions trail. DG Ken  

 



 

                                                                             
 

District 45 2019 – 2020 Year End Awards 

 

Lion of the Year 

PCT Brenda Seitz, Brattleboro Area Lions Club 

 

Club of the Year  

Deerfield Valley Lions Club 

 

Event of the Year  

Manchester Lions Club – Make A Wish Elf Express 

Norshaft Lions Club – 9000 lbs Food Drive Collection 

Granville Lions Club – Donation building food shelf 

 

Event of the Year: Honorable Mention  

Arlington Lions Club – Haircuts for local youth 

Heartland Lions Club – Diabetes screening local hardware store 

Barre Lions Club – Food Drive during COVID-19 

Middlebury Lions Club – Picnic Pavillion 

 

Pull tab Recycling 

First Place – Norshaft Lions Club 

Second Place – Troy and Area Lions Club 

Third Place – Deerfield Valley Lions Club 

Fourth Place – Colchester Lions Club 

 

Pull tab Recycling Honorable Mention 

Barre Lions Club 

Williston Area Lions Club 

Brattleboro Area Lions Club 

Heartland Lions Club 

 

 Pull tab Recycling Attempt Award 

Arlington Lions Club 

 

Traveling Lion Contest 

First Place – Vergennes Lions Club 

Second Place – Brandon Forest Dale Lions Club 

Third Place – Springfield Lions Club  

  

                              



        

 
 



 

        

   FOURTH AND GOAL HAS BECOME!!! 

 
Take your Passion, make some Traction, 

 get their Reaction!!! 
 

MEMBERSHIP CHALLENGE 
Prize money for Admn. Funds.  

 

Purpose of challenge: NEW MEMBERS!!! 
Given the pandemic issues, challenge has been extended!!! 

Original Time Period: 4/1/20 – 6/30/20, extended to September 30, 2020 
Prizes to be drawn Fall Conference 2020 - 2021 

 

This is a 2-section challenge 
Section 1: Clubs with no new members as of 3 31 2020 

Raffle: 1st $100 2nd $50 3rd $25 4th $15 5Th$10 
For each member a club brings in, they will receive an entry into the raffle. One 

member, one entry, 5 members 5 entries. One prize per club  
 

Section 2: Clubs who have brought in at least  
1 new member prior to 3 31 2020 

Raffle: 1st $100 2nd $50 3rd $25 4th $15 5th $10 
All clubs will automatic get one entry into raffle. For each new member they being 

in, they will receive an additional entry. BUT for each member they drop due to 
non-attendance or non-payment they will forfeit their entry into raffle. One prize 

per club. 
 

FOR ALL CLUBS: 1st 20 members added to Clubs / Districts roster, will have their 
District dues for 2020 – 2021 paid for.   

 

 

http://barmitzvahzilla.blogspot.com/2010/09/zen-of-football.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/
http://cellularscale.blogspot.com/2012/02/neurons-are-like-footballs-special.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-sa/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-sa/3.0/


                                       
 

 

 
 

 

           
Troy Area Lions 
By Lion Peggy Loux 

 

Deerfield Valley Lions 
By Lion Mark Hanna 

Eyeglass Donation Box Locations 
We also recycle hearing aids! 

June 2020 
 

Site In Charge of this is 
Lion: 

911 Address: Town 

Dover Library CB 22 Holland Road East Dover VT 05341 

Post Office Mark 2939 VT-100 
Jacksonville VT 
05342 

Municipal Center/Whitingham 
Library 

Mark/Darlene 2948 VT-100 
Jacksonville VT 
05342 

Jacksonville Community Church Doug 110 VT-112 Jacksonville VT 

Club News 



05342 

Cherry Creek Sales Phil 1846 Gates Pond Road  
Jacksonville VT 
05342 

Grand Summit Alison 21 Mount Snow Road 
West Dover VT 
05356 

Kitzhof Inn Alison 332 VT-100 
West Dover VT 
05356 

Halifax Post Office Ron 3438 Reed Hill Rd  
West Halifax VT 
05358 

Post Office Darlene  6677 VT-100  
Whitingham VT 
05361 

Our Lady of Fatima Church Bill 96 East Main St. 
Wilmington VT 
05363 

Post Office nobody 39 East Main St. 
Wilmington VT 
05363 

Coffee Shop (a basket instead of a box) Lisa G. 247 Route 9 East Wilmington VT 05363 

St Mary’s Church CB & Sue Rand 13 East Main Street Wilmington VT 05363 

Community Bank Pete 97 East Main Street 
Wilmington VT 
05363 

Shaw’s Pete 86 East Main Street 
Wilmington VT 
05363 

Deerfield Valley Health Center Wanda/Pete 30 VT-100 
Wilmington VT 
05363 

Wilmington Chamber of Commerce Jenn Beach 21 West Main Street 
Wilmington VT 
05363 

C&S Restaurant Maureen 159 Route 100 North 
Wilmington VT 
05363 

Post Office Ed Metcalfe/Darlene 39 East Main Street 
Wilmington VT 
05363 

The Family Therapy Center Helen 38 Kelley Street Bristol, CT 06010*  
*Local Lions club notified, as a courtesy, and OKd. 

 

Around Vermont, deposit your eyeglasses and hearing aids here:  

https://www.vermontlions.org/images/Collection_Locations.pdf 

 
 
Bennington Lions 
By Lion Matt Gras 
 
Thanks to Lion Bud Krawczyk and his crew from the NorShaft Lions Club  

or restoring the Lions Field sign at the Mt. Anthony Union High School. 

  

 

https://www.vermontlions.org/images/Collection_Locations.pdf


 
 

     Submitted by Lion Beth Abustan 

Did you know that FRONT PORCH FORUM is connected to every Vermont town! So, what can you 

post? How about introducing your club president? ASKING about community needs, Lion CLUB 

EVENTS. eyeglass drop off box location. Lion sighting (ok ,maybe a bobcat!) 

It is simple to use!  

 

Londonderry Tri-Mountain Lions 

By Lion Randee Keith 

Londonderry Tri-Mtn Lions Plant Flower Baskets for Smith Haven On Wednesday June 24th, Lions Joan 
Dayton, Gail Wyman and Randee Keith planted colorful hanging flower baskets to hang on the lamp posts 
at Smith Haven. This is the local Lions Club second year of adding a little beauty to Smith Haven grounds.  
A special thank you to Center Merrill and Joan Dayton for providing the flowers and the potting soil for this 
project. 
 
In these uncertain times of Covid 19, Tri-Mtn Lions will not be able to hold our Annual Duck Race, we will 
be back next year if all goes well. 
 
Look for the Tri-Mtn Lions lawn float on Middletown Road on July 4th . 
 
Tri-Mtn Lions have donated to the Neighbors Pantry to aid in the backpack program at Floodbrook for the 
coming school year. 
 
Tri-Mtn Lions welcomes new members, if you are interested call Randee Keith 802-824-6750 or email 
keithrandee@gmail.com 
 
Without bring able to hold any fundraisers during Covid 19 we would gladly accept any donations at PO Box 
401, Londonderry, 05148 
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Heartland Lions Club 
By Lion Carol Greene 
 
Sue Thomas was a speaker at Vermont Lions Spring Convention in May 2018 at Mt Snow. 
Heartland Lions just made she and Deborah (her assistant) honorary lions.  You may recall Sue 
received her first seeing eye dog from Canadian Lions,  shared her life experiences with us what 
she encountered being deaf – she also had a tv show – Sue Thomas F.B. Eye.  At the FBI, Thomas 
started out as a fingerprint examiner, then she became a lip-reader for an undercover surveillance team 
after Jack Hogan, an FBI agent, discovered her ability. Thomas spent four years working for the FBI, from 
1979 to 1983.  
 

The real Sue Thomas is asking for prayer. She was diagnosed with Stage 4 non Small Cell Lung 
Cancer on her 70th birthday in May. She is receiving treatment and would love your prayers.  
 
Sue and her assistant Deborah live in Ohio and Tunbridge, Vermont.  Please keep her in your 
prayers. 
 

 

How you can help the bees from home 
 
A small thing, but a great deal to our environment, if it supports the bees, which are vital for our 

crops, etc.  I have sent away for one of these kits and it might be a simple idea for environmental 

service.   I thought I would pass it on. 

PDG Liz 

 

Bee populations are collapsing, due to pesticide use, global warming and loss of habitat. One 

way you can help support our bees is to plant your very own home haven to provide them 

with the food and habitat they need. 

Check out our Bee Friendly Garden Kits. 

   

http://pin.salsalabs.com/dia/track.jsp?v=2&c=JGFRz0answwt0xRV22pel%2BWDQcYfAIkV
http://pin.salsalabs.com/dia/track.jsp?v=2&c=dz%2BYnps0SZcIBw0kWbuhvuWDQcYfAIkV
http://pin.salsalabs.com/dia/track.jsp?v=2&c=a7IVFtbGNBsbtcPzYlVk0OWDQcYfAIkV


Gardens are starting to bloom right now, a lovely reminder that, despite all that is happening, 

nature will still grow. Are you still looking to fill in an area, or still want to start your own 

garden? Now is a great time to add these seeds to your garden. 

Join us in planting bee friendly gardens to support pollinators. 

Each kit includes wildflower seeds, a sturdy metal sign, and tips on how to create a 

pollinator garden. The plants in the seeds have been selected to support bees in all gardening 

regions, and provide nectar and pollen for full season support of native and introduced bee 

species. 

Get your garden kit now. Help the bees this summer.   

P.S. Our work to defend the environment can't stop and won't stop in the face of the 

coronavirus pandemic. We'll keep advocating on your behalf -- at a safe social distance -- for 

clean air, clean water, clean energy, wildlife and open spaces, and a livable climate. 

 

P.S.: This is also a great activity for kids. Get them planting today. 

Environment America, Inc. 

1543 Wazee Street, Suite 410, Denver, CO 80202, (303) 801-0581 

Member Questions or Requests: 1-800-401-6511 

Facebook | Twitter 
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EYEGLASS RECYCLING 

Hello Everyone,  

We are still going to continue with eyeglass recycling; however, I urge you to use caution. Wear masks and gloves, 

discard cases. You can also use a disinfectant to clean glasses. 

Make arrangements with the host of the eyeglass boxes in how they want you to retrieve glasses . 

Please send me names and email of your clubs eyeglass chair to babustan@yahoo.com  I am not accepting  lens.  

lion beth abustan D45 recycling chair  

               

RAIN BARRELS 

Are you looking for a way to fulfill one of LCI Global causes?  Rain Barrels are an easy way to 

promote environmental awareness.  

They also make great fund raisers. Who wouldn't want a Rain barrel to reduce their water bill,as 

well as a healthier lawn, and garden.  

The adverage cost of a rain barrel cost $70,or you can make your own for half the amount.  

 

These barrels are food grade, available in Bennington VT 

$20 APPROX  you pick up. 

BARRELSFORU.COM 
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